
August 9, 2022 
 
 This is a report of the regular meeting of the Rossville Town Council on Tuesday, 
August 9, 2022 at 6:30 p.m.at the Rossville Town Hall. 
 On call of the roll:  David Severt, Jack Fingerle, and William Croto. 
 Also present were Chad Colby, Shawn Morris, Robert Shaffer, Chester & Betty 
Bankes, Ed Underwood, and Deb and Steve Bowman. 
 Dave Severt called the meeting to order and the minutes from the previous meeting 
were approved as presented. 
 Ed Underwood has passed the Academy.  He informed the Council he has an 
individual interested in purchasing the dog cage.  He will pay to have it removed from the car. 
 Shawn Morris reported the clarifiers are in the process of being sandblasted and 
repainted.   
 Chad Colby reported he had received a quote to rehab the white truck.  He is to meet 
with another person before making a final decision.  He is considering selling the work cart 
and police cart and purchasing a UTV as a replacement.  The west water tower has been 
completed.  Dave Severt signed a change order for the additional hornet that was painted on 
the tower.  It was decided to forgo mulching this year at the park and concentrate on 
addressing the weeds.  A decision on the town hall roof was tabled for further review. 
 Bill Croto made a motion to approve adding Austin Brouwer as a part-time laborer at 
$15.00 per hour.  The salary ordinance will need to be amended. 
 Ordinance 2022-05, an ordinance to amend the ordinance establishing trash and 
garbage collection, was presented to the Council for third reading.  Bill Croto made a motion 
to approve Ordinance 2022-05 on third reading, seconded by Jack Fingerle, and passed by 
Council. 
 Ordinance 2022-06, an ordinance to establish one way alleys and no parking 
restrictions, was presented to Council for review and second reading. Jack Fingerle made a 
motion to approve Ordinance 2022-06 on second reading, seconded by Bill Croto, and 
passed by Council.  Bill Croto made a motion to suspend the rules and approve Ordinance 
2022-06 on third reading, seconded by Jack Fingerle, and passed by Council. 
 An ordinance adopting purchasing and procurement requirements for federal projects 
was presented to Council for review and discussion.  This was tabled until the next meeting. 
 Council was informed Clinton County Disposal has been sold to Waste Management. 
 Voucher Register was reviewed and approved. 
 A preliminary budget for 2023 was presented to Council for review.  Revisions were 
made.  The budget workshop is scheduled for Thursday, August 11, 2022 at 11:00. 
 There being no further business to come before the Council, the meeting was 
adjourned to Tuesday, September 13, 2022 at 6:30 p.m. at the Rossville Town Hall.  A public 
hearing for the 2023 meeting will be on the agenda as well. 
 
      ______________________________ 
      David Severt, President of the Council 
 
Attest:_____________________ 
 Patricia McIlrath 
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 Rossville, IN  46065  


